Webmasters' Report 2019
Firstly, thanks to Ed Mospan for his help in running the system. Ed has now taken over the routine handling of entered team results, the News and Diary sections and the county matches section. Ed is also shadowing the handling of the individual tournaments results and will be familiarising himself with the fixtures program for 2019/20. We haven’t yet completely sorted out the synchronisation of our efforts resulting in the Changes Log being dropped for the time being.
The results system and the fixtures program both worked smoothly, although life would have been easier if the London Chess League had been more prompt in providing us with fixture dates to avoid.
There was one major modification to the fixtures program: Wimbledon asked that as many home matches as possible should be played on 7 extra Thursdays, the remainder on Monday club nights. Preliminary tests suggested that around 18 of the maximum possible 21 matches might be scheduled on the Thursdays. In fact, the program (very luckily) filled all 21 Thursday slots.
For the coming season we would like each club to nominate a single person to act as liaison for the fixtures setup.

With the exception of one captain who used email, match results (apart from some team defaults) were made by captains using the online system.
As we said last season (and the season before), it would REALLY help if captains gave us more warning when selecting new players for matches – then we would only have to add the new player to the squad list (and not edit the result sheet in addition). It would also be appreciated if team captains were more prompt in confirming results and sorting out adjournments and adjudications – we would like to have to send out fewer nagging emails!
There was one major change to the SCCA website: at the request of the Board, a section for contributed  games was set up. So far we have one game only. When more are contributed, a drop-down list will appear allowing game selection. The rules for contributed games are shown below this report.
During the season Google decided to charge for the use of their Street View and interactive map facilities as used on the club pages. This involved some software changes and some admin in setting up a payment system. However, Google have a large free usage allowance before payment kicks in and the SCCA usage is well below that threshold, so there will be no actual cost to SCCA.

We should like to thank all the contributors to SCCA News and SCCA Diary.
Brian Skinner

Peter Lawrence

SCCA Website Games Section

There is to be a new SCCA website games section for games played in SCCA competitions but not submitted for a Best Game Prize, or for games submitted but not successful.  The following rules shown apply.

1. All submissions must be in the PGN format.

2. The games may be lightly annotated but the comments may be screened by the webmaster.

3. There is to be a submission limit of 10 games per club over a rolling 12month period.

4. Both players’ names, the competition in which the game was played and date of the game are to be shown.

5. Only games played in the last 12 months may be submitted.

6. SCCA club games played in a Club’s official competition, in which clocks are used and moves recorded, may also be submitted. It does not matter whether the club games are graded.

